
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: AD/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0883/P (PA) & 3/2007/0884/P (LBC)

	Development Proposed:
	Resubmission of planning application 3/2007/0469/P for the proposed conversion of attached coach house to ancillary living accommodation at Woodgates, Startifants Lane, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – No representations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Lancashire County Council (Archaeology) – comments as for 3/2007/0698 and 0469.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Act 1990.

Policy ENV19 – Setting of Listed Buildings.

Policy ENV20 - Proposals Involving Partial Demolition/Alteration of Listed Buildings.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H17 - Building Conversions - Design Matters.

Joint Lancashire Structure Plan – Policy 21.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	The proposed rooflights would be harmful to the character of the listed building because of their disruption to the prominent expanse of the roof.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	See file report for 3/2007/0698.

These applications appear to differ only to those approved in August 2007 in the provision of three additional rooflights to the north west (to Startifants Lane) roofslope.  Applications 3/2007/0698 and 0469 were approved following the deletion of similar rooflights (and the imposition of a condition requiring details of the impact of proposed loft conversion on historic fabric to be approved before implementation).  The only new information submitted is a photograph from 1994 showing four glass slates on the north west roofslope.  This photograph also suggests that post 1994 modern interventions have resulted in significant loss of building character, most noticeably in respect to windows and stonework.  

I would maintain my opinions regarding the provision of additional rooflights to the building expressed during the examination of applications 3/2007/0698 and 0469.The 1994 photograph appears to provide little support for the proposals -  rooflights have more of an impact upon historic roofs than glass slates. The building has also been significantly altered since this date and PPG15 paragraph 3.13, and the warning as to the cumulative impact of alterations on the character of a listed building, would now appear relevant.The current applications do not provide any further information as to the impact of loft conversion on the fabric of the listed building.

RECOMMENDATION: That listed building consent and planning permission be refused.
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